



Parent Newsletter

Summer Term 10 - Wednesday 26th June 2024

Yesterday the Year 5s enjoyed a wonderful (warm) day at Kentwell Hall. They looked fantastic in their Tudor costumes as they set off for a day back in time! Thank you to all the adults that supported the trip - they all looked great too.

The second half of the summer term is always very busy in school. Year 6 are practising for their play, classes are thinking about sports day and practising for the different events, move up afternoon is next Tuesday, and artwork is starting to be produced for the end of year art exhibition.

A busy time whilst we are also trying to take things a little more slowly to compensate for the sudden heat. Please ensure your children have water bottles and hats over the next few sunny days.

ĺ	Sarah Stepney
Pupil Reports	Paper copies of pupil reports will be sent home with children on Friday 12 th July. Families who would like an additional copy sent to an alternative address (eg. separated parents) please let the office know by Friday 28th June, with the name and address to send it to office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk . Please note we are only able to send copies to parents/ carers already registered with us.
Class Photos	Class photos can now be viewed on the outside doors of your child's classroom. Please login to ParentPay to order and use the correct code for the photo you wish to purchase. Photos are £3.50 each and deadline to order is 12noon on Friday 28 th June . We cannot ensure delivery of any orders after this time.
SEESAW	From the end of June, we will no longer be subscribing to Seesaw. From September we will be using an alternative platform to share homework. The decision has been taken in part due to cost and in part to look at a new and more accessible approach to providing homework for all.
	If you wish to download your child's work on Seesaw, please follow this link which explains how to do this. https://help.seesaw.me/hc/en-us/articles/208754866-How-do-families-and-students-save-and-download-student-work
New Breakfast Club Provider	We are happy to announce that from Monday 8 th July Cambridge Kids Club will be taking over the running of the breakfast club at Mayfield. The breakfast club will continue to run in September. Please find attached to the email a letter of introduction from Cambridge Kids Club which includes details of how to book.
Sports Day	Sports Day will be taking place on Thursday 11 th July. The itinerary for the day is as follows:
	9.30-10.30am: FS and KS1 sports – parents and carers are invited to join us on the field to cheer the children on.
	12.00pm: Whole school picnic – parents and carers are welcome to join their children for a picnic on the school grounds. All children have school lunch will be provided with a picnic one to take outside. There will be no hot meals on this day.
	1.00pm: KS2 sports – parents and carers are welcome to join us in the afternoon.
	Children are encouraged to wear a t-shirt in their house colour if they are able to: Beagle – red, Argo – yellow, Victory – green, Endeavour – blue

Photos and Mobile Phones

With Sports Day and other end of term activities taking place we wanted to remind parents to be vigilant when taking photos and using mobile phones.

- Images are for personal use, and should be kept securely and appropriately.
- Images of other children should not be posted on the internet without agreement of the parent/ carer.
- Within the school you are asked not to use mobile phones at all in an area where children are present.

News from the PTA

Summer Fair - it's finally here!

Yes, it's finally upon us - the Mayfield Summer Fair is THIS FRIDAY! Woo Hoo!

We cannot wait to welcome you to the school grounds after school this Friday - 3.15pm until about 5.30/6pm (depending on how much of a fight we end up having at the tug of war).

We hope your children all came home with the map and schedule for the day - don't worry if not, there will be some spares at the Fair and you can <u>find it online too</u>.

A couple of things to note before the Big Day:

- you can still buy Tokens in advance we'll be around after school today and tomorrow (cash and card accepted). We'll also have the Tokens with us for those of you who have bought through <u>lust Giving</u>, so please come and collect if you can
- our **Silent Auction is also still open for bids** visit <u>fundmayfield.com</u> to see the fantastic A Cambridge Diary prints and make an early bid. Email bids close at 10pm on Thursday 27 June and you can bid at the Fair too
- Remember to **bring your bike to the fair** Decathlon are offering free bike check-ups. They will take a look at your bike, make minor fixes if they can and let you know what they'd recommend to get your bike summer-ready
- bring your **picnic blankets** and enjoy! The weather looks good, but a little cooler than today (phew!)

Some "thank you"s in advance!

Thank you to:

- our amazing army of **volunteers** you have filled pretty much every slot, you've made the PTA team so happy AND you make the Summer Fair run smoothly! Thank you!!
- all of **you** for your donations of hamper goodies, soft toys and books your donations help make the Summer Fair a success and we're really grateful for everything you have given
- to the Reception family who have been nurturing baby plants to sell at the Gardening Club/Plant Sale stall
- to the Year 3 mum who has been diligently making lovely signs for some of our stalls
- and last (but not least!), to all our external stall holders Knits & Knots, Decathlon, <u>Rocksteady</u>, Mrs Aggarwal, Mr Verrecchia, <u>Slingin' Dough Pizza Parties</u>, <u>Smartphone Free</u> <u>Childhood</u>

I know we keep saying it, but the Summer Fair could not run without all your support. Now we just need to go and enjoy ourselves - we'll see you there ©

Dates for the Diary		
Friday 21 st June	Frozen Friday	
Friday 28 th June	PTA Summer Fair	
Tuesday 2 nd July	'Move Up' Afternoon	
Thursday II th July	Sports Day	
Friday 12th July	Pupil reports issued	